














Ag@. Another five features a t  this site produced no 
datable artefacts, but were thought to be of prehis- 
toric date because Roman features cut them. These 
comprised two postholes, two intercutting pits and a 
ditch. 

Discussion and conclusions 
The present distribution pattern of prehistoric finds 
has almost certainly been biased towards the Thames 
and Ham Fields, where dredging and gravel extrac- 
tion resulted in the discovery of numerous artefacts. 
Nevertheless, it seems likely that early activity and 
settlement would have been concentrated close to 
the Thames and its tributaries. Land on the margins 
of the river would have provided a suitable habitat 
for a considerable range of wild plants and animals, 
and the river would have contained a plentiful 
supply of fish. Initially such resources would have 
been exploited by transient groups of hunter-gather- 
ers, and later by farmers settling in the river valley. 
The rivers would have also provided excellent com- 
munication routes at a time when overland travel 
would often have been difficult. Most rivercraft 
during the prehistoric period probably consisted of 
small boats made of skins or hollowed out logs. 
Three such log-boatsare reported to  have been found 
about +km downstream from Twickenham on the 
Surrey shore, at Isleworth Ferryfl. However, these 
may have dated to the historic period, since log-boats 
continued in use well into the Middle Ages. 

The results of the archaeological investigations in 
Twickenham havenot been fully published, although 
two interim reports have appeared in London Ar- 
chaeologist. The evidence for prehistoric activity 
from Church Street (Fig. I, c), South Middlesex 
Hospital (Fig. I, D) and possibly St John's Hospital 
(Fig. I, E) warrants full publication. Regrettably, this 
may not be possible in the case of the Church Street 
excavation, as the original field records are missing, 

Pig. 6: the Bronze Age ditch at Pope's Grotto Public House 
under excavation. 

and may have been destroyed in a house fire, al- 
though at least some of the artefacts f rom the site are 
held at the North Kingston Centres+. The intriguing 
observations and finds made in the Popes Grove 
sewer trench (Fig. I, G )  also merit further attention. If 
any biological remains recovered from this site sur- 
vive they might be re-examined and dated by radio- 
carbon. It might also be possible to locateand map the 
'dark loamy bed' seen in the sewer trench from 
borehole records. 

The investigations in Twickenham suggest that there 
may have been extensive field systems in the area 
during the prehistoric period. For example, the prin- 
cipal features at Church Street and Pope's Grotto 
Public House were probably boundaries, and their 
alignments a t  right angles to the Thames suggests 
that they may have been intended to  divide up the 
riverside area. Unfortunately, so far all of the ar- 
chaeological projects in the locality have been small- 
scale, and consequently the layout of the putative 
field systems, and how they relate to settlements, is 
still a matter for speculation. If we are to  obtain a 
clearer picture of the prehistoric landscape in 
Twickenham, controlled open area excavations (the 
bigger the better) need to  be undertaken. 
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